
 

Interactions with Russia's Intellectual Property Office 

Effective March 11, 2022, the United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO) will no 
longer grant requests to participate in the Global Patent Prosecution Highway (GPPH) at 
the USPTO when such requests are based on work performed by Rospatent as an Office 
of Earlier Examination under the GPPH.  In addition, in pending cases in which, prior to 
March 11, 2022, the USPTO granted special status under the GPPH to applications based 
on work performed by Rospatent, the USPTO will remove that status and return those 
applications to the regular processing and examination queue, meaning that they will no 
longer be treated as GPPH applications at the USPTO. 

The USPTO has advised the Japan Patent Office, which serves as the Secretariat for the 
GPPH, of this decision.  

View the FAQs. Please contact PPHfeedback@uspto.gov if you have additional PPH 
questions. 

See the USPTO statement for other information regarding interactions with Rospatent. 

 

https://www.uspto.gov/sites/default/files/documents/USPTO_GPPH_Rospatent_FAQs_v3_clean_03162022.pdf
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https://www.uspto.gov/about-us/news-updates/uspto-statement-engagement-russia-and-eurasian-patent-organization

